MINUTES OF MEETING OF KEMNAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 23RD
FEBRUARY 1989

Present: Mrs Shrago, Mr Evans, Mrs T Brown, Mr Cumming, Mr L Brown,
Mr N Moir, Mrs Milton, Mr Bailey /77 #L3/( 724

Apologies: Mr Stock, Mrs Spurgeon, Mr Yates, Mr Pashley, Mr Downie, Mr
Armstrong, Cllr Wainman, Mrs Cobb

Attending: Cllr McLean, Constables D Birnie and R Craigmyle
1. The Chairman welcomed everyone and the apologies were read.

2. The Minutes of the previous meeting were read. Proposed adoption:
Mr Moir, seconded: Mr Evans. Passed no dissent.

3. Matters arising:-

(a) Bus parking in Aguithie Road. Cllr McLean has spoken to Mr
Guthrie on this matter. One bus — a school bus - has been asked not
to park there. The other buses have been asked to limit their

stopping time to a minimum; this should eliminate all three buses
waiting there at the same time.

(b) Kemnay Clean-up Day. The Secretary read three letters from Kemnay
Academy, Kemnay Academy PTA and Alehousewells School in reply to her
letters of the 2nd February. These were the only replies so far. Cllr
Wainman has approached Gordon District and we can have two skips
between 9 a.m and 3 p.m. on 23th April. There will be no charge to us
although it will cost the District approximately £100 in terms of
labour, lorry charge, etc. After discussion it was decided to have
the two skips - one in a <central position in Alehousewells and one in
the Pleasure Park. Letter to Environmental Health to this effect.

4. Unfinished Business. Mr Wainman mentioned that the Planning
Application for the Taxi business had been turned down. The
application for the Chinese Carry-out in Station Road had been
granted subject to certain conditions.

5. Correspondence received. The correspondence was read.

6. New Business.

(a) Geraldine Scott Design Award. Mr Moir proposed, seconded by Mr
Evans that Littlewood Court be entered for this. Passed.

(b) Mrs A Brown - resignation. The Chairman proposed that a letter be
written to Mrs Brown that under the terms of the Constitution she is
deemed to have resigned by virtue of the fact that she has failed to
attend three consecutive meetings without tendering her apologies in
advance. Seconded: Mrs Milton. Passed unanimously. AGENDA ITEM next
meeting - the possibility of election for vacant seat/s.

7. District News. None other than that already mentioned.

8. Regional News. Bus Services. Discussion ensued about the timing
of the buses. Cllr McLean asked for specific details of the re-
scheduling of the Eastons bus to be given to Mr Guthrie with a copy to
Cllr McLean (as and when this 1is 1intimated to the Secretary). Cllr
McLean was thanked for his help in getting the road markings on the
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Signed:



